

BBC Exposed: Distorting Trump's Words and Excusing Hamas Terrorists While Misleading the World

THE LIE

- The BBC is a neutral, trustworthy news source that reports every story fairly and without political or ideological bias.

THE TRUTH

- Leaked internal memos and whistleblower reports reveal that the BBC doctored political footage, spread Hamas propaganda, and concealed systemic bias — all while demanding mandatory funding from the British public.

BACKGROUND

- The **British Broadcasting Corporation (BBC)** is the UK's state-funded national broadcaster, founded in 1922 and financed by a compulsory **£180 annual license fee**.
https://www.gov.uk/find-licences/tv-licence?utm_source=chatgpt.com
- It reaches **70–80% of the UK population** — around **45–50 million viewers weekly** — and its website ranks **#93 globally** and **#1 among news publishers** (Statista; SimilarWeb, Sept 2025). ([Statista](#); [SimilarWeb, Sept 2025](#)).
- The BBC has become a **powerful amplifier of liberal-left bias**. With enormous global reach, the network's distortions **shape public opinion on Israel, the U.S., and the Middle East** — a pattern repeatedly exposed by **whistleblowers, leaked memos, and independent investigations**.

TRUTH EXPLAINED

- **Doctored U.S. Political Footage:** In late October 2024, just before the U.S. presidential election, the BBC's flagship investigative program *Panorama* aired *Trump: A Second Chance?* — a primetime documentary claiming to examine Donald Trump's role in the January 6 Capitol riot. [GB News, Nov 5 2025](#)
- The program **spliced together three separate segments of Trump's 75-minute speech**, removing his line "to peacefully and patriotically make your voices heard" and **re-editing it to sound as though he was urging immediate violence**. The altered version **was broadcast to millions, without disclosure, just days before Americans went to the polls**. [GB News, Nov 5 2025](#)
- Internal adviser **Michael Prescott**, a member of the BBC's Editorial Guidelines and Standards Committee, called the edit "*a complete mislead*" and warned it violated the BBC's own impartiality code. Executives **refused to issue a correction or apology**, despite clear evidence that the segment **fabricated a narrative of Trump inciting violence**. [The Telegraph, Nov 3 2025](#)
- **Hamas Propaganda on BBC Arabic:** A leaked 19-page dossier revealed that **BBC Arabic gave hundreds of appearances to Hamas-aligned guests, including one who said Jews should be "burned as Hitler did."** Coverage was found to "minimise Israeli suffering and paint Israel as the aggressor," and falsely claimed that the International Court of Justice ruled "genocide in Gaza." [The Sun, Nov 4 2025](#) | [The Telegraph, Nov 4 2025](#)
- The same division later edited footage of Hamas's "shadow unit" to **portray terrorists as "guarding kidnapped Israeli women who thanked their captors."** [Jerusalem Post, Mar 16 2025](#)
- BBC News CEO Deborah Turness and Senior Controller Jonathan Munro **ignored repeated internal warnings**. Prescott wrote they were "*defensive whenever issues were raised*" and chose "*to protect the BBC's reputation rather than correct the record.*" [The Telegraph, Nov 3 2025](#)
- **Munro even praised BBC Arabic's work as "exceptional journalism"** and claimed it was "*almost as trusted as Al Jazeera.*" [The Telegraph, Nov 4 2025](#)
- **Every UK household that watches live TV or BBC iPlayer** must pay a £174.50 annual licence fee: **a mandatory tax that funds all BBC operations**. This means British citizens are legally forced to bankroll a broadcaster now exposed for doctoring footage and promoting Hamas propaganda. <https://www.gov.uk/find-licences/tv-licence>

QUOTES

- "Having made such serious and misleading journalistic errors, BBC executives chose to hide them from the public rather than correct the record." — **Danny Cohen**, Former BBC Television Director ([The Telegraph, Nov 4 2025](#))

BBC Exposed: Distorting Trump's Words and Excusing Hamas Terrorists While Misleading the World

- "BBC Arabic's story treatment was designed to minimise Israeli suffering and paint Israel as the aggressor." — **Michael Prescott**, BBC Editorial Adviser (*The Telegraph*, Nov 4 2025)
- "The shadow unit are not 'guards' tasked with keeping hostages safe; they are monstrous terrorists who have committed unspeakable crimes." — **Danny Cohen**, (*The Telegraph*, Mar 16 2025)

TAKEAWAY

- When the BBC, one of the world's largest broadcasting networks, manipulates footage, meddles in American elections, and echoes Hamas propaganda, it doesn't just distort reality — it fuels hatred, legitimizes terror, incites violence, and endangers truth itself.

SOURCES

[The Telegraph](#), Nov 4 2025; [The Telegraph](#), Nov 3 2025; [The Sun](#), Nov 4 2025; [Jerusalem Post](#), Mar 16 2025; [Statista](#) (2025, UK TV reach 70–80%); [SimilarWeb](#) (Sept 2025, [bbc.com](#) global rank #93); [GB News Clip](#), Nov 5 2025; <https://www.gov.uk/find-licences/tv-licence>; <https://www.statista.com/statistics/284752/bbc-tv-reach-by-channel-in-the-uk/>